TYLER COUNTY TAX ASSESSOR /COLLECTOR

B B

1001 W BLUFF Phone: 409-283-2734
WOODVILLE, TX 75979 Fax: 409-283-5967
E-mail: leruse.taxoffice@co.tyler.tx.us

February 13, 2023

Honorable Commissioner’s Court of Tyler County,

I am writing you to inform you of my decision to resign from office as your Tax Assessor
Collector effective February 28, 2023.1 have given this decision a lot of thought and prayer and
know it’s time for me to begin the next chapter in my life.

I began working at the tax office in 1984 and became the Tax Assessor Collector in 2000. [
have seen so many changes in Tyler County since then. The County has progressed and moved
forward thanks to the care and diligence of the Commissioner’s Court.

I have enjoyed my association with Officials & employees of Tyler County and have made
some lifelong friends. These memories I will cherish forever.

I'would like to recommend that the court appoint Melissa Carson, my chief deputy as my
replacement. She has served the citizens of Tyler County for a total of 30+ years in the Tax
office. She is a certified Tax Assessor Collector and is totally capable and qualified to step
into the position and make for a smooth transition.

It has been an honor and a blessing to have been an employee and an

official for Tyler County and I wish each of you the best in life as you continue to serve the
citizens of Tyler County. God Bless!

Sincerely,

ynnette Cruse

Tax Assessor/Collector



